ASCC Club Meeting

Date: October 14th 2008
Location: Riverside, Bedford
Called to Order Time: 19:38
Number in Attendance: 18
Executive Members: 

President – Bill Anwyll

Vice President – Umberto LoPresti (absent)
Secretary – Jason Smith
Treasurer – Colin W. (absent)
Website – Gordon Sleigh

Solo Committee –

Jason Smith

George Shepard (late)
Rally Director – Ian Pearce

Race Director – Debbie Miller

Membership Report:  155 members
Financial Report: $11,000 in the bank. We withdrew $5000 from PayPal.
Rally Report: October 22th is the first Rally Cross event, which is a school @ AMP.  It should be a good time, and there are lots to learn. There have been a few successfully $150 cars that have won the championship.  Ron MacKenzie has not sold his car yet, but he needs to sell it soon.  Ian passed around the dates for the Rally Cross season. There will be at least one Rally Sprint in 2009, BAC said they will run it no matter how many entries.
There is a regional rally this Saturday, Clark Paynter is organizing it.   215kms, 40% gravel but very smooth.  Registration opens at the Subaru dealership at noon.  First car at 2pm.

Race Report: Bruce McNutt and Steve Ellis proved you could be cubic inches.  We had an excellent race yesterday at the endruo.  There were 17 cars, one out before the start and one out on the second lap.  Otherwise most finished the race.  Big thanks to the marshals who stood in the wind and the cold and the rain for 3 hours. ASCC made $10, the rest is going towards marshal stands for AMP.
Solo Report: Solo is done for the year.  Our last autoslalom was supposed to be at Greenfield but was postponed due to a possible hurricane (Kyle) and was held last weekend at AMP.  We also held our first and last SoloSprint of 2008 at AMP.  Chris Uhlman took FTD in his 99 Miata with a time of 1:20.9
New Business:  Andy Hill said that starting next year there will be mechanical checks of all vehicles that use AMP.  A NS motor vehicle inspection sticker maybe safe enough but this will be determined at the AMP AGM. 
Pidge & Charlotte are now honorary members for ASCC.  Charlotte can now issue ASCC membership cards. 

Motion to Adjourn Time:  20:38
First Motion:  Brian Jarvis
Second Motion:  Jason Smith
Jason Smith


ASCC Secretary

